

August 4, 2020

Lori Neff Director, Customer Services DNA Diagnostics Center DNA Technology Park 1 DDC Way Fairfield, OH 45014

Re: DNA Paternity Testing, Agreement No. A-18-701

Dear Ms. Neff,

The County of Fresno regrets to inform you that DNA Paternity Testing services will no longer be required of DNA Diagnostics Center (DDC). In accordance with Section 3, *TERMINATION*, Subsection C, *WITHOUT CAUSE*, of the above referenced Agreement, "Under circumstances other than those set forth above, this Agreement may be terminated by COUNTY upon the giving of thirty (30) days advance written notice of an intention to terminate to CONTRACTOR".

This letter will serve as the County's thirty (30) day advanced written notice to terminate Agreement No. 18-701 effective September 4, 2020.

Please note, all client DNA samples collected prior to September 4, 2020, will be tested and the interpreted results returned in accordance with contract provisions. All outstanding invoices will be settled by the County after October 1, 2020.

The County appreciates the services provided by your agency. Should you have any questions or concerns, please contact Staff Analyst John Arbie at (559) 600-1988.

Sincerely,

Delfino E. Neira, Director

Department of Social Services